

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

November 2, 2011

Barry T. Henley, Agt. 1816 W. Fond Du Lac Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53205

Dear Mr. Henley:

This is to notify you that on Monday, October 17, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 1816 W. Fond Du Lac Ave. ("Working Class") be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

On October 19, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "B" Tavern license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Wednesday, November 2, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "B" Tavern license with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., November 6, 2011 through midnight, November 15, 2011.

Respectfully,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

November 2, 2011

Karrie A. Anderson 2004 N. 49<sup>th</sup> St. Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Ms. Anderson:

This is to notify you that on Monday, October 17, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license not be renewed based upon your nonappearance.

On October 19, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license not be renewed. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Wednesday, November 2, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "D" Bartender license based upon your nonappearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

-Respectfully,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

November 2, 2011

Elizabeth F. Allen, Agt. Phaye's Blue Spot, LLC 6021 W. Spencer Pl. Milwaukee, WI 53218

Dear Ms. Allen:

This is to notify you that on Monday, October 17, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your transfer (change of location) application of the Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin licenses for the premises at 2213 N. Martin L. King Jr. Dr. ("Exclusive Pub & Eatery") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

On Wednesday, November 2, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your transfer (change of location) application of the Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin licenses based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



November 2, 2011

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Luis M. Silva 307 W. Mitchell St. Milwaukee, WI 53204

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Mr. Silva:

This is to notify you that on Monday, October 17, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Tavern Dance license for the premises at 1631 W. Mitchell St. ("Hecho'n Casa El Cielo Lounge") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony relating to noise, litter, loitering, and other adverse effects.

On Wednesday, November 2, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for a Tavern Dance license based upon neighborhood testimony relating to noise, litter, loitering, and other adverse effects.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

November 2, 2011

Khaleel M. Ramadan 6924 W. Capitol Dr. Milwaukee, WI 53216 Atty. Franklyn M. Gimbel Gimbel, Reilly, Guerin & Brown LLP 330 E Kilbourn Ave # 1170 Milwaukee, WI 53202-3146

Dear Mr. Ramadan and Atty. Gimbel:

This is to notify you that on Monday, October 17, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the application for a Food Dealer Retail license for the premises at 6924 W. Capitol Dr. ("Capitol Smoker Shop") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony and overconcentration of food dealer retail establishments in the area.

On Wednesday, November 2, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied the application for a Food Dealer Retail license based upon neighborhood testimony and overconcentration of food dealer retail establishments in the area.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee (if the license is more than \$100) or \$25 administrative fee (if the license is less than \$100), by submitting a written request within one year of the application date to the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

November 2, 2011

Hector M. Morales 3230 W. Lisbon Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Mr. Morales:

This is to notify you that on Monday, October 17, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Secondhand Motor Vehicle Dealer's license for the premises at 3230 W. Lisbon Ave. ("Morales Auto Sales") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony and your nonappearance.

On Wednesday, November 2, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for a Secondhand Motor Vehicle Dealer's license based upon neighborhood testimony and your nonappearance.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

November 2, 2011

Malcolm D. Martin 1120 E. Pleasant St. Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Mr. Martin:

This is to notify you that on Monday, October 17, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 4101 N. Port Washington Ave. ("Malcolm's Lounge 4101") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony.

On Wednesday, November 2, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for a Class "B" Tavern license based upon neighborhood testimony.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk Jim Owczarski

Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

November 2, 2011

Paramjeet S. Kharag, Agt. Greenfield Quick Market, LLC W142 N5005 Golden Fields Dr. Menomonee Falls, WI 53051 Atty. Michael S. Maistelman Maistelman & Associates LLC 5027 W. North Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53208-1132

Dear Mr. Kharag and Atty. Maistelman:

This is to notify you that on Monday, October 17, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the application for a Class "A" Malt license for the premises at 935 W. Greenfield Ave. ("Greenfield Quick Market") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to show that a change of circumstances had taken place.

On Wednesday, November 2, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied the application for a Class "A" Malt license based upon your failure to show that a change of circumstances had taken place.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

November 2, 2011

Raul Gonzalez, Agt. R&A Enterprises, Inc. 3968 S. 1<sup>st</sup> Pl. Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Mr. Gonzalez:

This is to notify you that on Monday, October 17, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Public Entertainment Club license for the premises at 3419 W. Forest Home Ave. ("C Lounge") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon an insufficient business plan.

On Wednesday, November 2, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for a Public Entertainment Club license based upon an insufficient business plan.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk